Town of Chatham
January 4, 2023
Attendance:  William Briggs, Jason Eastman, Tricia Pitman, Riley Pitman, Alan Eastman 

Vouchers were signed.
NH Health Officer Association invited the Town of Chatham to join the association. The Board of Selectmen discussed joining and then decided to decline.
The Board of Selectmen signed the Health Officer nomination form. The form will be returned to the State for approval.
Sue Preble will be notified that to the best of the Boards knowledge, the property owned by George Fernald was merged from 2 lots into one per his request. This happened years ago.

The Board of Selectmen agreed to dedicate this year’s town report to the following people:
Barbara Eastman- Checklist, Library, Historical Society and School Board Secretary
Robert Crowley- Trustee of the Trust Fund
Stephen Oppenheim- Planning Board
Wayne Infinger- Planning Board, Selectman

Chatham website is still down. Patrick Ramsey has suspended it for the time being.
William Briggs reported that Homeland Security – Emergency Management came to Chatham and inspected the roads and took pictures of the roads.




A motion to adjourn was made and seconded.
Meeting Adjourned.
Respectfully Submitted,
Patricia Pitman
 

